OHA Work Hours to be Completed by  September 30

Annual Meeting on Sunday, September 27 at 1:30 p.m.

www.orindahorsemn.org

Next Board meeting: Wednesday, September 16 at Kirsten’s

Orinda Horsemen Association Board Minutes

Meeting of August 10, 2009
The OHA Board met at the home of Pam Bullen. Present were Pam Bullen, Kirsten Whitsett, Fred Goff, Morris Older and Eddie Reiter, attending by phone. Mike Bowen and Vibeke Norgaard attended the first part of the meeting.

The meeting began with an interview of Mike Bowen, a riding partner of Vibeke Norgaard, whom she was proposing for Associate Membership. Mike grew up in our area, and has been involved with horses for decades. After they left, the Board voted to approve Mike as an Associate Member.

The minutes of the previous meeting and the agenda for this meeting were approved.

‘

A Treasurer’s Report was passed out, showing that OHA’s finances are generally on track and within the budget adopted at the beginning of the year. 

Morris reported that the corral panels for dividing stalls and for the new hay corral in the lower pasture have arrived, and the invoice will be credited against our next rent payment. We discussed an estimate from Tuff Shed for a new shed that slightly exceeded our original allocation of $3,500, $2800 of which will be paid for by EBMUD from our capital improvements budget this year and next. This will be 8’x16’ with vents to control heat buildup.   .  The Board voted for two skylights, even at some increase in cost. OHA will need to paint the shed shortly after it arrives, and we will need to install any shelving. Depending on how much Tuff Shed is willing to negotiate, we may be $100-300 over our original budget on this.  Morris will order it soon.

We discussed the rotation schedule approved by EBMUD at a meeting with Morris and Erica. Grazing times and the sequence of rotations in some pastures are adjusted to better manage grass and weeds, but it will still be fairly familiar. The biggest change has to do with feeding season. In order to avoid overfeeding heavy horses, the herd will be split in two at the beginning and end of feeding season, which will allow each group to be fed differently. The feeding season for the heavier horses will thus be shorter at both ends, with the goal of having trimmer horse heading into the spring grasses. In the spring the entire herd will be in the plateau pasture, which doesn’t have the clover and rich grasses so prevalent in the pond pasture this last spring. Fred will send out an email to everyone detailing the herd division and the board will begin a survey to determine how members want this to work.

We decided to order essentially the same hay as last year—to begin by feeding a grass/alfalfa mix and then switch to alfalfa after 4-6 weeks have gone by. We will buy more of the grass mix and less alfalfa for personal use as the grass hay seemed to go quicker. When the herd is split for the first six seeks of feeding season, with the heavier horse in the lower pasture, any feeding that is required down there will be done with hay taken from the red barn. 

Vibeke reported that most members had responded to the feeding questionnaire, that she would contact those who hadn’t, and that she hoped to have a schedule completed by the end of August. Feeding is scheduled to perhaps start a week later than usual this year, depending on the grass situation, so the first week will be a tentative schedule that might be cancelled.  After a few weeks of grazing in the lower pasture, the heavier horses may require supplementation; if so more than two feeders may be required for those days. This is a work in progress and so nothing firm was decided on that.

On weeding, a group of 5 went up and weeded yellow star thistle after the last move on August 1.  Although progress was made, there was a substantial patch heading uphill towards Wildcat inside the pasture from our gate, and more effort is needed. A second work party was scheduled for August 15th,  Note: Morris, Fred and Sara did finish that patch—there is still more to do, though, further along the fence line towards Seaview. There are bags in the white shed.

Eddie reported that Heather Pineda and Cheryl Ann Fulton have taken the second horse spaces that were available  ( in the spaces given up by Lens Cogsdell and Bev James). Georgia’s new horse, Baush, is ready to be released into the pasture. There are two new riding partners, Laura Ambrosini for Heather Pinda and Liza Wallace, for Cheryl Ann Fulton, since the last meeting.

Fall vet clinics have been scheduled. Please notify Anna about which you will attend. We discussed the new worming schedule—at the last meeting we decided to purchase wormers 4X/year, and to worm as a group at herd moves. Since the next large group move is not until January, we decided to have wormers at the Annual Meeting and to go up into the pasture and worm the horse then.

We discussed a proposal for an online OHA calendar, which will include board meetings, work parties, pasture moves and the feeding schedule. Technology exists that would allow a calendar that could be edited on the fly, and provide email notifications to everyone of events as they happen, but we decided that for now we will look for a simpler solution.  Eddie will investigate what calendar templates are available for the OHA website

We did not discuss but wanted to remind people that the East Bay Hills Trails Benefit Ride will be coming through the OHA pasture on Sunday, September 6th, from Tilden Park to San Pablo Reservoir.

Morris says we will need help with the gates and road crossings—please call or email him if you can be of assistance.

We discussed the Annual Meeting, and decided to invite Rod Tripp to join us and talk about EBMUD issues.

We agreed to meet again on Wednesday, September 16th   at Kirsten’s with dinner starting at  6:45 and the meeting at  7:15

Minutes respectfully submitted by Morris Older, Secretary pro tem.

_______________________________________________________________________________

Thank Yous

To Fred, Kirsten, Morris, Georgia, Sara and Alice for pulling yellow star thistle.

To Kirsten and Morris for arranging the purchase of corral panels and to Heather, James and Bella  for installing them.

To Eddie and Kirsten and Pam for arranging the move to the Upper Sullivan Ranch.

To Vibeke for coordinating the feeding schedule.

To Richard and Morris for repairs to the lower pasture dividing fence

To Richard for repairs to the electric fence gate at the Upper Sullivan Ranch pasture.

To Georgia for dragging the arena and collecting rocks.

And especially to 

Bev James for her many years of service as OHA Board member, Treasurer and President…

